



Midleton Juvenile Committee Meeting Minutes

2018-06

Midleton Juvenile Committee 2018

Chairman	Paudie O'Brien	Vice Chairman	Willie Lawton
Secretary	Michael Carroll	Registrar	Tracy Saunderson
Treasurer	Mary Quinn	PRO	Ruth Walsh
Child Welfare Officer	Ingrid O Riordan	Coaching Officer	Martin McSweeney

Meeting Date:	03rd April 2018 at 8pm.
Attendee's:	Aidan O'Donovan (Fe6), Shane O'Dowd (Fe8), Aidan Maloney (Fe9), Michael Carroll & Willie Lawton (Fe 10), Kevin McSweeney (Fe11), Martin Mc Sweeney (Fe12), Ray Fitzgerald (Fe13), Pa Beausang & Stephen Roe (Fe14), Gerry Smith (Fe15), Steve Kane (Fe16), Ruth Walsh, Ingrid O'Riordan, Paudie O'Brien, Tracy Saunderson
Item	Details
A	<p>Outdoor/Indoor Training Dates:</p> <p>Outdoor Training Main pitch is now OPEN – it is now booked for juvenile training & matches EVERY SATURDAY BETWEEN 10AM-5PM. Note following training times for all: FE6/ FE7/ FE8 – 10am – 11am. FE9 – 11.15am throw in time for matches FE10 – 12.30pm throw in time for matches FE11 – 1.45pm thrown in time for matches Note the above times assume all teams at home – managers to arrange suitable times as required depending on home fixtures Note: Camogie to use Tech field on Friday nights for training/ Ladies football to use Tech field on Monday night for training.</p>
B	<p>Upcoming Courses:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Foundation Level Training – Foundation courses now complete. All coaches have been advised on their requirement to have completed foundation course to be involved with all underage teams. - Youth Workshop (FE6-FE9) to be held at club before end of April - Suicide Awareness: Date ASAP for course to be confirmed by Ingrid. - Mike Quirke – to be asked to speak to club on “Community of Practice”. TBC
C	<p>First Aid/ Injuries:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - First aid bags can be updated from Murphy's Pharmacy, Midleton if required. - DEFIBILOTAR Access Code: 0000 ✓(NB ✓ needs to be after 0000).

D	<p>Player Registration/ Membership:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - All managers to check outstanding registrations and complete same BEFORE March 31st next. Any player that has not paid registration after March 31st SHOULD NOT TRAIN OR PLAY MATCHES.
E	<p>Gear:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - All new gear has been delivered and issued to team managers.
F	<p>Online Booking System:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Online booking system up and running – all managers to use for all bookings.
G	<p>Camps:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Easter Camp - thanks to all involved. Note for future camps with fe6 / fe7 children; assign experienced coach and leave this coach with this group for the period of the camp where possible. - Cúl Camps to take place over 2 weeks during the summer – July 2nd & August 7th coordinators to be selected ASAP for each week – ONLINE BOOKING NOW OPEN. Cúl camps open to boys and girls.
H	<p>Other Business:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Team books required. 2. Davy Hogan to be held earlier this year, dates in May to be agreed and advised. Coordinator required from FE10 to assist FE11 coordinator. 3. Young whistlers: Managers to inform Tracy of requirements for young whistlers. Tracy to assign young whistlers for each group – every attempt should be made to give all young whistlers equal match time for Rebel Óg matches. Pa Beausang (Young Whistler coordinator) to be advised when home matches are taking place. 4. Noted that some parents were unhappy with selection of players for a recent FE16 C3/FE15 C3 match – management to issue letter to parents outlining the arrangement for the coming year for this particular group of players. 5. Noted that the club should be open when matches are taking place. It is unsatisfactory when facilities are not available for club members, parents and visiting teams during match and training times, especially across the weekend. The GAA Club should be looking at ways to encourage parents to come into the club and get involved, and by extension feel part of the club. Also noted that fundraising awareness needs to be addressed to encourage the general public to assist the Club in achieving its fundraising targets. Also noted that more regular updates in relation to progress on the new development on the Youghal Road would be helpful in raising awareness. Juvenile Committee to forward correspondence on the above issues Executive for discussion. 6. FE14 team from New York hoping to travel to Midleton in July and play challenge match. Better if visiting team & management stayed in local hostel rather than in individual houses (garda vetting required for all adults if visiting team staying with local families). 7. Bus bookings; players to pay €3 if travelling by bus for each trip within the county.

NEXT MEETING – TBC